

FORT SASKATCHEWAN

• FIFMENTARY •

Friday, April 8, 2022

Dear FSE Families,

Welcome back! We hope everyone had a restful Spring break!

It is with mixed emotions that we announce that Ms. Pamela Erickson will not be returning to her role as assistant principal next school year. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Erickson for her tremendous contributions to our school community during the 2021-22 year and wish her the very best.

Please join us in welcoming Ms. Kimberly Zapesocki who will be replacing Ms. Erickson. Ms. Zapesocki comes to us from SouthPointe School and brings with her a wealth of experience and skills that will serve our school community well and we are thrilled to have her join our FSE school community!

I would also like to congratulate Ms. Joanne Brown on announcing her upcoming retirement at the end of this school year. Ms. Brown has been a part of the FSE school community since she attended FSE when she was a little girl and her presence in the school will be missed greatly. However, thankfully she has shared she will be back as a volunteer! On behalf of the staff, thank you from the bottom of our hearts for the commitment and dedication you have shown to students, families, and staff over your many years of service. Wishing you only the best as you move into retirement!

School Council/Parent Society

Our next School Council/Parent Society meeting will be held virtually and in person on Wednesday, May 18 at 5:30 p.m.

Time: May 18, 2022, 05:30 PM Mountain Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83969528668?pwd=S2NyVnQvdHpCV2xOTzM5QnFocnF1UT09

Meeting ID: 839 6952 8668

Passcode: b2RA90

Want to order Hot Lunch? Click here!

Hot Lunch

- Friday, April 8 ~ Freson Bros. (cut off to order is March 29)
- Friday May 27 ~ Edo Japan (cut off to order is May 17)
- Friday June 3 ~ Boston Pizza (cut off to order is May 24)

We would like to hear from you!

As planning begins for the next school year, we are reviewing our current School Education Plan and making adjustments with the intention of best supporting our students. We recognize parents/caregivers as key partners in student success and as such we would like to obtain your feedback regarding our School Education Plan for the 2022-23 school year. Please forward your feedback to shelby.labrecque@eips.ca prior to April 28, 2022.

Caregiver Education Series

The Caregiver Education Team is proud to offer free mental health programming for parents and caregivers of children and youth through our partnership with the <u>Mental Health Foundation</u>. In response to the global pandemic, programming continues to be offered virtually at this time.

CYF Caregiver Education April 2022 Newsletter.

Looking Ahead to April:

April 11 ~ Kindergarten Information Night @ 4:30 p.m. for Parents/Caregivers of students attending this fall

April 15 ~ Good Friday ~ No School for staff or students

April 18 ~ Easter Monday ~ No School for staff or students

April 29 ~ Colour Day! Dress in your favorite colour

Wishing everyone a chance to get outside this weekend and spend some time with loved ones doing things you enjoy together!

Sincerely,

Shelby Labrecque, M. Ed.

Principal

Fort Saskatchewan Elementary School

